SCTA NOTES
Special meeting, October 1, 2012
Present: Rains, LeRoy, Helm, Danny Hatcher
Tracey Hatcher, Chase, Silllman

Absent: Duchon, Vaughn

Ricky reported on the status of the Proctor Ridge renovation
project. Work is progressing nicely and dozer work is approx 50%
finished.

Work on Saturday (09/29). Ali volunteers were Spruce Creek
people. Nobody from the other groups were present.

The Gernts are asking for another $1000.00 to finish the work.
They are threatening to pull cut unless they get another $1000.

The board is uncomfortable with paying in advance for dozer
work and still want invoices.

Laurie LeRoy is to write a letter to the Gernts to explain that we
will pay an additional $1000, 00 and that this is the limit that we can
pay. Sharon Vaughn to hand deliver the letter and our $1000 check.
This will bring our contribution for the trail to $5600.00. There is a lot
of resistance to paying in advance for the dozer work. (Will we get a
refund if the dozer work is less than the $56007?)



Danny Hatcher agreed to talk to Ed Wylie and explain our
situation. Some of the Board

The Park requires “volunteers” to be present during dozer work in
case of an accident.

Other Business:

Bev Chase to check with a band (Ledbetters) to see if they will provide
music for the October Potluck for $200.00

Danny brought up to Roger Williams about his use of motorized
vehicles on the trail. Roger is running his tractor and ATV on the horse
trail instead of just CROSSING the trail to get to his property.

The board voted to require two (2) signatures for checks $200 or
more. | called Progressive Bank. | have to sign a card and Laurie
LeRoy has to sign a card with ID & Social Security number.



